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Committee meeting
15* June 2000

1. Cancer Link Training: We have now reached
the number required to take us on to the next stage
of the process. That will be to contact Betty
Mitchell at Cancer Link to arrange our first
meeting. For those of you new to the group we
are aiming to get 2 number of members trained in
counselling to enable us to go forward with our
‘plans to be able to offer counselling to new stoma
patients or those about to undetgo surgery. We
hope that talking to someone in similar
circumstances would help the prospective patient
feel they are not alone and that life can continue
positively after stoma surgery.

2. Convatec Romania: We have sent 3 cases of
sutplus stoma supplies via convatec to Romania.
We would like this to be an on-going thing with
the help of our members and the involvement of
other hospitals in our area.

3. 5th of Sept: Line Dancing spectacular. A
barbecue has been arranged for the night. Bob
would like to know if there are any vegetatians
out thetelll If so could they contact Bob or Clare
Bossom, so that we can arrange an alternative.
Tickets will be available for sale from mid July, at
£5, we hope our members’ help to sell them and
make the event a success..... Please contact Clare
or Bob.

4. Open afternoons: Our first drop in open
afternoon will be starting on Tuesday August 22nd
from 2.30pm to 4.00pm. Next will be 26th Sept
same time, same place. Members have been asking
for a place to come in the afternoon to chat etc.
We thought it would also be an oppottune moment
to have a stand near out-patients with information
so we could direct them to our coffee /tearoom
which is allocated in the same atea as Clate’s office.
All volunteers would be welcome to help with
coffee, teas etc.

5. URGENT: Call for help, or rathet, are there
any members who can put their hands on bunting
etc to decorate our 5th of September Line Dancing
Event......Country and Western style. If you can
help, please contact Bob on the contact list address
or phone 0208 426 5203.

6. The turn out for our last meeting on counselling
was a great success and the speaker Solveig Wilson
gave us a lot to think about and helped to air
people’s thoughts.

INSIDE OUT
LINE DANCING AND
BARBECUE

5™ September 2000

Medawar Centre & Himsworth Hall

 Tickets £5
Jfrom Clare Bossom or Bob
 (see contact list)

All proceeds to go to the Marksman
Sedppesiand Cancertink = =
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7/ Calling all members,
__ nurses, doctors,
consultants - this

" newsletter needs you!

Tllought of somethmg" - Don’t put it off
send it to me today - letters, articles
medical and non medical, questions for
other readers, poems, amusing or
interesting stoties - anything you feel may
interest others to: Susan Tuck

13 Osborne Road, Redhill,

Surrey, RH1 2HX

J

The Importance of
Support Groups

Years ago support groups for people diagnosed
with cancet were often frowned upon or dismissed
as “touchy-feely.” Many believed that talking about
their feelings or asking for help were signs of
weakness. Some even feared that meeting othets
with similar problems would fuel depression and
self-pity.

Times have changed, however, and so have
theories about the value of talk. Today mote and
more hospitals are offering emotional support -
via groups and one-on-one counselling - as part
of the standard treatment for rehabilitation. Eatlier
this year, the National Cancer Institute, together
with two other groups, launched a national
campaign to raise awareness of the vital role
emotional support plays in enhancing quality of
life for people with cancer. Some research suggests
that support may even increase longevity.

With a little help from strangers - it makes sense
that emotional support from a caring circle of close
friends or family would buffer the stress suffered.
But many patients say they lack open
communication within their families. As research
and the expetiences of many people have borne
out, involvement in a support group comptised
of othets in the same boat can fill 2 unique void.

Among the most telling studies was a 1989
investigation, led by Stanford University
tesearchers. They evaluated 86 women with breast
cancer that had already spread to other parts of
the body. Fifty of them attended weekly support
group meetings for at least a year in addition to

receiving standard medical treatment; 36 received
only medical interventions. Not surprisingly,
women in the suppott groups teported feeling less
anxious, less depressed, and less bothered by pain
than the women who had not patticipated in the
meetings.

A more remarkable finding came to the fore yeats
later. The women in the support groups survived
an average of 18 months longer than the others.
In fact, four years after the study began, one third
of the participants in the support groups wete still
alive, while all 36 of the other women had died.
This year the investigators re-examined the medical
records and death certificates of the women and
found that such factors as differences in medical
treatment did not account for the discrepancy in
survival rates between the two groups. Some
experts believe this strengthens the case for
support groups.

Experts also speculate that emotional assistance
confers physical benefits by decreasing stress.
Depression overworks the body’s stress response
system, and it may be that participating in a support
group helps lift deptression.

Thus, a group of peers can be a place where people
can vent some of their feelings without suffeting
guilt about burdening an intimate partner or friend.
While research on the mind-body connection and
cancer is still preliminary, there is no doubt that
emotional support can ease psychological stress.
Support groups that wete once considered
ancillary aspects of treatment have moved into the
mainstream, playing an integtal role in enhancing
- and possibly prolonging - the lives of millions
of people.

From Harvard Health Letter; Via Northern
Vitginia The Pouch & Stillwater-Ponca City
(OK) Ostomy Outlook May 1999







